Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Friday 15 November 2013 at 10.30 am

Chair:

Mrs Anne Brooks (AB) - Sele 

Present: 
Mrs Joan McFarlane (JM), Mr Derek Bramley (DB), 
Mr Stephen Prandle (SP), Mrs Jean Hensby (JH), Dr Janet Gold (JG)
Apologies:
Mr David Clegg (DC), Mrs Sheila Dance (SD), Mr Bob Potter (BP)
Notes of the last meeting (19 July 2013)

These were agreed as a true record and members who had not already done so were reminded to prepare a brief profile for the practice website.
111 visit – AB had tried to contact without success.  To try again. Action AB
Other matters arising were all covered by agenda items.

Car Parking
The practice is shortly due to meet with Northumbria Estates Directors to facilitate the provision of ‘free’ car parking spaces for patients using the Primary Care Centre.  Hopefully, these discussions will shed some light on how the spaces will be policed.  DB and SP to liaise also with Northumbria in their governor roles.
West Northumberland Patient Group (JM)
JM indicated that other groups seemed to have more access to data than this group.  AB confirmed that non-confidential data can be made available to the group as required.

Patient Survey

A survey is to be carried out early in the new year.  Group members offered their help with this.  A draft is to be circulated to the group for comments and suggestions.  Action: AB
Patient Education Sessions

The last session on 6 November had attracted only 8 patients.  Suggestions were made for increasing publicity.

The next sessions are likely to take place on the following dates:

12 March

14 May

10 September 

12 November
Practice of the Year finalist

The group was informed that the practice has been chosen as finalists for this award for the practice education sessions.  The winner is to be announced in London on 27 November.  Unfortunately, no-one from the practice is able to attend.  It was suggested that if the practice wins, this should be suitably publicised.

Opening hours

Media suggestions of 7 day opening were discussed.  It is likely to be a while before any decision is made as further reports suggest that all patients over 75 should have a named GP which would prove difficult under a 7 day model.  JG questioned the need for seven day access for routine matters.
Care.data project
This project has been deferred until a proper campaign has been devised to contact patients and allow them to opt out.  
There are dangers in allowing data outside the NHS which is something this project could lead to.

Any Other Business

Spring Health Fair
Burn Brae and Sele are considering holding a health fair in the Primary Care Centre.  Various relevant organisations would be asked to attend and out patient group agreed to be present to advertise themselves and perhaps seek new members.

JM is keen to have a more pro-active role and to clarify expectations.  It was agreed that participation in this fair would help.
Next meeting
14 February 2014, 10.30 am at Sele Medical Practice
Suggested dates for the remainder of 2014 (subject to change): 

16 May

15 August 

14 November 
